
Jerry Minehan

The Brunswick Call; Friday 7 July 1899; pg. 4, col. 5

MR. JERRY MINEHAN DEAD; Another of Brunswick's Old Landmarks Passes Away.

Mr. Jerry Minehan died at the residence of his son-in-law, Capt. Rosendo Torras at 
three o'clock yesterday morning.  Mr. Minehan was 80 years old, and while he had 
not been ill to speak of, he has been steadily growing feeble for many months, and 
his death is attributed directly to his advanced years.  The decease has been a 
resident of Brunswick for years and years, in fact was one of her oldest citizens 
and in former days was a progressive business man.

The deceased leaves no direct relatives save his grandchildren, both his wife and 
only daughter having died several years ago.

The funeral will occur from St. Xavier's Catholic Church at nine o'clock this 
morning, Rev. P.J. Luckie officiating.  The interment will occur in Oak Grove 
cemetery.
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MR. JERRY MINEHAN DEAD

It will be a source of much regret to many in Brunswick to learn of the death of 
Mr. Jerry Minehan, which occurred yesterday morning at an early hour.  "Uncle 
Jerry," as he was familiarly called was well known in this city, and had many 
friends who will mourn his loss.
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MR. MINEHAN'S FUNERAL; Occurred Yesterday From St. Francis Xavier's Church

From the home of his son-in-law, Capt. Rosendo Torras on Hanover square, where he 
had lived for several years, all that was mortal of Mr. Jerry Minehan was borne 
yesterday, and after the services, conducted by Rev. Father Luckie and Rev. Father 
Carrol in the Roman Catholic church, the church he loved so well, and of which he 
was such a faithful member, were almost concluded, friends and relatives followed 
him to Oak Grove cemetery, where the beautiful Catholic services were ended, and he 
was left to sleep that sweet sleep which knows no waking, among his loved ones who 
had gone before.

The kindly old man who had a pleasant word and smile for every one, had seen life's 
snows and summers for over eighty years, and sadly indeed will he be missed.  Peace 
to his ashes.
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